
Johnstown Saddle Club July 13, 2024 Minutes 

The meeting was called to order at 6:06 pm. 

Roll call of officers: The President, Paige was absent.  

Secretary’s report: June’s minutes were approved as read.   

Treasurer’s report – June’s report -   We started with $3,626.29 in checking, we had the Gymkhana deposit 
totaling $1,949 and three withdrawals totaling $189.99 giving us an ending balance of $5,388.30.  We started 
with $5,191.34 in Savings, we had one interest deposit of $6.17, giving us an ending balance of $5,197.51.  The 
total club balance was $10,585.81.  Royalty had a beginning balance of $1,053.43 in Checking, they had one 
deposit totaling $145 and eight withdrawals totaling $590.07 giving them an ending balance of $608.36.  For 
their Savings account, they had a starting balance of $867.87 and had a deposit of $1.03 in interest.  The total 
balance for the Royalty is $1,477.26. 

Royalty report: The Royalty reported that they did not participate in the Greeley Parade due to sickness. The 
Larimer County Parade was discussed, please let them know if there will be participants other than Royalty. 
There will be a Royalty meeting after the club meeting to discuss interest in any new royalty.  It was announced 
that royalty will do snacks and water for the horse show. For the Gymkhana, there will be tacos and breakfast 
burritos. There will be a raffle for mixed hay and alfalfa. 

Gymkhana Report: Eve reported that we made over $1,900 at the Gymkhana.  It was mentioned to be cautious in 
setting the barrels, so they are straight across in the pattern.  It was stated that having the lead liners go first 
worked perfectly. 

Show Report: It was stated that having more feedback from the judge would be appreciated, we will encourage 
this from our future judges.  We also need more help at the shows, and it is a great place to work in your 
volunteer hours. 

Old Business:  Cross poles set up was discussed for the 7 & under class. It was asked to have the poles on the 
ground in this class.  A motion was made and approved to do so. 

New Business: It was reiterated that participants are not to wear shorts and spaghetti strap tops at the events. 

New Members: None at this meeting. 

Member Time: Joslin has a saddle for sale for $500.  Kari brought up that there will be shirts and mugs for sale 
and 10 to 15% of the sales go back to the club. 

Bills to be paid: The banquet hall needs to be paid, reminder that the banquet is at Grace Place on November 9th. 

Next meeting will be held August 10th at 6:00 pm, at Creek Ranch.    

The meeting was adjourned at 6:42 pm.


